Dear VAMPA Members,

It has been an honor to serve as your president, and | am incredibly grateful for the opportunity.
| am pleased to announce the introduction of our new President for the 2025-2027 term to begin
on 04/01/2025. Stepping into the role for this coming term will be our Founder and Executive
Director, Dr. Kimberly Sapre, who will be returning to lead the organization.

During my tenure, the Board of Directors and committees worked hard to promote our mission. |
am truly grateful for their leadership. We achieved so much together, including a partnership
with Village Family Outreach and volunteering with American Heart Association, speaking with
High school students about the profession, hosting a meet-and-greet, and organizing several
impactful webinars for both members and non-members. I'm excited for what the future holds for
our organization.

While | transition out of the presidency, | will remain on the board as the Immediate Past
President and continue supporting our mission. It has been a privilege to serve, and | look
forward to seeing the Virginia Association of Minority PAs grow and thrive in the years ahead.

Gratefully,
Olushola llogho, MPA, PA-C

Outgoing President, Virginia Association of Minority PAs
Term: June 2024 - April 2025



